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events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ONLINE AT 4PM ON WEDNESDAY,19th  MAY 2021
Present:

Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Eric Stuart, UK Crowd Management Association

George Bacon, British Air Display Association

Susan Tanner, National Outdoor Event Association

Michael Hirst, Event Industry Board
Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Mark Bradshaw, Event Hire Association Europe

Fiona Goh, British Arts Festival Association

Sally-Ann Dodd, National Traction Engine Trust
Des Fitzgerald, Showman’s Guild

Peter Heath, PLASA

Paul Reed, Association of Independent Festival Organisers

Alison Drummond, LAEOG

Andy Rice, Major Events International

Paul Cartlidge, Security Industry Authority (part time)

Martin Burton, The Association of Circus Properietors of GB

Ian Leete, LGA

Apologies:
Andy Lenthall, Production Services Association

Carl Hagemann, Chartered Institute for the Management of Sports & Physical Activity 
Teresa Moore, A Greener Festival

Kevin Walker, NIEU

Mark Laurie, NCASS

Welcome

Steve Heap welcomed members and Ian Leete, Senior Adviser - Culture, Tourism and Sport at Local Government Association as an observer.
Minutes of Last Meeting

These were approved by the meeting.    
Membership Report
Jim Winship reported that EIF now comprised 30 organisations.
EIF/DCMS Guidance
Jim Winship reported that the guidance had recently been updated to include guidance that outdoor events are generally exempt from Test & Trace contact requirements, although some catering facilities within events are required to register attendees using their facilities.
Jim Winship agreed to share Primary Authority guidance on table service and alcohol.

The Steps guidance has also been updated.

Paul Hooper reported that some changes had been made regarding livestock at events but this was still covered by the link in the EIF guidance.

Festival Guidance
Paul Reed reported that the festival guidance had been updated on the Purple Guide website with a new interim document and that the group were now focused on addressing any gaps in that and updating it with any lessons learned from pilots.   There is likely to be an addendum covering camping after the pilot planned at Donnington.

Certification

Susan Tanner reported on an APPG for Events meeting she had attended focusing on certification.   She said that those attending the meeting had urged that certificates should cover both vaccinations and testing.   They were also in agreement that certification should be for a limited time only and that the system needed to be fraud proof, although this was not seen as so much of a priority be those representing indoor events.   Theresa Villiers, who chairs the APPG, was in support of a scheme and promised to take it forward with the Government.

Steve Heap also reported on a meeting he had attended with Michael Gove MP and Oliver Dowden MP on certification.   He said that no commitment had been made in the meeting but the meeting was left with the impression that a certification system would be a possibility but was unlikely to happen until after Phase 2 of the pilots, around mid-June.
Test & Trace
Jim Winship reported that considerable pressure from EIF, DCMS and the Department of Health & Social Care had agreed that outdoor events were generally exempted from the requirements to take contact details of all those attending an event.   This included festival and agricultural shows.   In terms of circuses, they agree that they were not on the list of those required to take contact details but they asked that they should not be specifically listed in EIF guidance as the list was under review.

LGA

Steve Heap reported that EIF had held a meeting with Ian Leete from the LGA and that the two organisations had agreed to work more closely in future.   Ian Leete told the meeting that he was keen to develop a closer working relationship with EIF as the LGA often felt it was often not consulted or involved in decisions and guidance early enough which could lead to lack of clarity on issues and inconsistencies in approach.   He hoped a closer relationship would help to close the loop.

Michael Hirst asked Ian Leete whether the LGA was concerned about the increased volume of work local authorities are getting from event organisers asking for approval for events.  Ian responded that the volume of inquiries was up hugely and local authorities were struggling to cope.

Ian Leete also said that the LGA is keen to encourage greater consistency of approach and was organizing a webinar on 4th June for local authorities to help local authorities understand the risks.

Alison Drummond agreed that some guidance is confusing which can result in Safety Advisory Groups being challenging for organisers.
Steve Heap stressed that event organisers should make a point of consulting with Directors of Public Health at an early stage when planning events as they have enormous powers to prevent an event happening if they are concerned about it.   He said that a list of all the Directors of Public Health is available on the Government website.

Pilots

Steve Heap reported that the feedback from the pilots so far had been very positive and that a second round were now being planned for May/June with the aim of building the knowledge base for managing events.

Event Insurance

Steve Heap reported that there were now more positive noises about the Government underwriting COVID insurance for events but this was by no means certain and nothing is likely to happen on this before 21st June.    However, those negotiating on behalf of the industry urgently need more evidence to support the need for this and members were asked to provide any information they can to the EIF secretariat.   He said what was needed was why an event cannot take place without insurance plus the implications of it not taking place in terms of the wider economic impact, jobs etc.

One Industry One Voice

Jim Winship reported the EIF had pulled away from OIOV after it had completed its campaign to get consumers back to events, which had been its original objective.

Peter Heath reported that the group was still meeting but was doing little more now than providing a platform for sharing information.

We Make Events

Peter Heath reported that the We Make Events campaign is planning more activity shortly but that this would largely be focused on raising funds to support the industry.

Security at Events

Eric Stuart said that the industry was already struggling with shortages of security personnel with some examples where suppliers had been unable to deliver the contracted numbers for the elections.   He was concerned that this was going to be a major issue as events return and some events were likely to struggle as a result.   
Next Meeting

No date was set for the next meeting.
Next Meeting:   The next meeting is planned for the week beginning 10th May, 2021.   Members will be notified as soon as a specific date is set.
